BOROUGH OF SLATINGTON    

The Regular Meeting of Council was held on Monday 13 July 2009 at 7:00 P.M. in the Council Room, 125 South Walnut Street, Slatington, PA 18080

Presiding:  Galen L. Freed, President of Council

Recording Secretary:  Bryon Reed, Vice-President
The meeting was called to order by President Freed at 7:03 P.M. with the following in attendance:  

ROLL CALL:
 









PRESENT
        
    ABSENT                                OTHERS PRESENT

    Bryon Reed
                None
                      Attorney Healy       John Bolton                                     

    Kris Burek                                                            George Moyer        Ted Stevenson
    Galen Freed
  
                               
          Chief Rachman      Carol Gildner
    Russell Hallman


                      Chad Trego            Melvin Gildner
    Eldon Roberts              


          Brian Pepe             Ed Ziegler
    Paul Hoffman



          Douglas Green       Robert Mummey
    William Fister



          Robert Stettner       Robin Schmall
    Walter Niedermeyer   


          Matt Schmall          Stacy Reimer







          Tyler Reimer



       
MINUTES  

Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Mr. Hallman to correct the 11 May 2009 Council Meeting Minutes noting that Council declined to give their approval and told Mr. Trego to obtain the proper zoning and building permits.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Voice Vote, All Ayes – Nays None.  After the correction and motion were noted Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Mr. Hallman to approve the 11 May 2009 and the 8 June 2009 Regular Council Meeting Minutes.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Voice Vote, All Ayes – Nays None.  
VISITORS
Chad Trego – 403 East Church Street – He noted that his fence was installed and approved by Mr. Dellecker.  He questioned again about the Borough paying for his fence and he also requested written proof of the Boro’s right-of-way on his property.  After a discussion President Freed called for a vote on Mr. Trego’s request for payment of the fence.  There was none, so the issue ended there.
Ed Ziegler – 102 Chestnut Street – He stated that at the previous Council Meeting there was no Police Report available.  He also noted that the Gastons (owners of the Walnutport Door Co.) were never informed of the accident which occurred on their property to Officer Dorward.  Chief Rachman stated that it is not the responsibility of the Borough to notify the owners, but to notify our insurance company and they in turn notify the owners of the accident.  Mr. Ziegler also mentioned something concerning Route 873 from the Borough down the highway and was told to bring this up for discussion at the next workshop meeting, not a Council Meeting.  He noted that due to the economic situation right now he requested a 30-day extension on the clean up of his property at Iron Alley.  He was under the impression that he had till the end of August 2009.  Council will discuss this request at the Executive Session.
Brian Pepe – 1329 Pin Oak Lane – Residential Lighting Ordinance Update – The current ordinance is only for commercial and President Freed noted that it is a private issue.  Mr. Pepe stated that it started about 2 years ago and asked if there was any hopes of having Council change the ordinance to make him move the light.  Chief Rachman noted that Mr. Pepe should call him when it is shining on his house and the Police will come up.  He stated that it might be a form of harassment.  Mr. Pepe noted that twice officers had come up to investigate and the owner claims that it is for security purposes.  If it is determined that it is shining on his house than the police may be able to go after it as a criminal issue.  Mr. Pepe stated that he was hoping for a resolution to the problem.

Douglas Green & Robert Mummey – 312 West Washington Street – Parking Violations – Mr. Green stated that on a Friday all the cars on his block basically got violations and they were told it was because 2 cars were parked in the one spot.  When line painting was done this space was designated for one car only.  It was noted that these were not violations, but only warnings.  They would like to be able to park two vehicles in this spot.  They asked Mr. Green to attend the next workshop meeting, after Council has had a chance to look into this issue.  Mr. Mummey noted that they would like to resume the past parking setup of 2 spots.

George Moyer – 231 Main Street – Mr. Moyer inquired about the Noise Ordinance in connection with fireworks.  It was noted that fireworks must cease by 10:00 P.M.  He mentioned about a home on Main Street that was shooting off fireworks well past midnight on the Fourth of July.  Chief Rachman stated that the Police should be called and made aware of this situation.

Robin Schmall – 334 4th Street – Ms. Schmall noted that there is a sign up at the West End Playground stating that it is a public borough owned park opened to anyone.  She stated that several time the police were called because their children had been playing baseball at the playground.  It was noted that the Catholic Church owns the property and Attorney Healy noted that if the property is not owned by the Borough, they cannot use private property without the owner’s permission.
Robert Stettner – Vigilant Fire Company – He asked if the Borough would be willing to pay for ½ the cost of replacing the floor in the Meeting Room, and if not perhaps would they be willing to forgive a few months rent in lieu of physical payment.  He asked about the Vigilant Lease and was told by Attorney Healy that he gave it out but he will follow up on this issue tomorrow. 
REPORTS
President Freed informed those present that, “The reports of various committees, officials and offices are on file”.

APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS PAYABLE/TRANSFERS
Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Mr. Hallman to approve the Primary Bill Listing/Transfers.  President Freed declared the motion carried following a Roll Call, voting as follows:
ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       Kris Burek   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed


                Eldon Roberts             William Fister
Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Mr. Roberts to approve the Secondary Bill Listing/Transfers.  President Freed declared the motion carried following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                AYE                                              NAY                ABSTAIN    
                Galen Freed                William Fister
       Kris Burek        Russell Hallman 

                Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed


    Eldon Roberts
MAYOR/CHIEF OF POLICE REMARKS 
Mayor Niedermeyer noted that he attended on behalf of the Borough on July 4th the Heritage Day Program at the First Baptist Church sponsored by the Greater Northern Lehigh Chamber of Commerce and also attended on July 11th the Bike Rodeo sponsored by the Slatington Crime Watch and the Police Department at the Borough Maintenance Building.  He and Chief Rachman noted the poor turnout.

Chief Rachman stated that the future of the Crime Watch is in question.  He also asked that the Police Department be given a 72 hour notice in advance involving the parking restrictions at the Pump Station.  He noted that he had spoken with the Fire Police and that one officer would be available for the 5K Run & Walk scheduled for Saturday August 15.  

STANDING COMMITTEES
A.  Finance/Planning/Zoning

1. Mr. Hallman made a motion seconded by Mr. Hoffman to approve the Per Capita Tax Exoneration List dated July 13, 2009 for the reason listed.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed


                Eldon Roberts             William Fister

                            Kris Burek

2. Mr. Hallman made a motion seconded by Mr. Roberts to accept the bid of Livengood Excavators Inc. to complete the Rail Trail.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed


                Eldon Roberts             William Fister

                            Kris Burek

3. Mr. Hallman made a motion seconded by Mr. Hoffman to award the bid of $23,727.98 to complete the Rail Trail to Livengood Excavators, Inc.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed


                Eldon Roberts             William Fister

                            Kris Burek

4. As directed by Lehigh County Assessment Office I move we refund $151.45 to Larry and Lisa House per the revised assessment of Parcel 18 02 5562025322241 and for $6.20 to Allen & Shelia Bennett per the revised assessment of Parcel 18 02 5552818151291.  Tabled

5. Bids for the Center/Main Street sidewalks and curbing:  Allen Gruber for $8233.00 and Bruce Breiner Masonry, LLC for $16,000.00. Tabled until the Executive Session.
     B.     Highway

                    1.   Ms. Burek made a motion seconded by Mr. Hallman to approve

                          Application for Payment No. 4 to Grace Industries in the amount of 

                          $53,627.14 for the Hometown Streets Project.  President 

                          Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as 

                          follows: 
ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Kris Burek

                            William Fister

2. Ms. Burek made a motion seconded by Mr. Hoffman to approve 

Application for Payment No. 2 to Livengood Excavators, Inc. in the amount of $97,887.26 for the 7th Street Storm Sewer Project.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:
ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Kris Burek

  William Fister

                    3.   Repair Estimate from Gran Turk for the Pelican “P” Street Sweeper - 
                          Ms. Burek noted that John Bolton should proceed with getting the repairs 

                          done by Gran Turk.

                    4.   Ms. Burek made a motion seconded by Mr. Hoffman to have the 

                          Highway Department fix the cracked sidewalk at 403 West Washington

                          Street.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, 

                          voting as follows:  
ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Kris Burek

  William Fister

                     5.  Ms. Burek made a motion seconded by Mr. Fister to authorize 

                          approximately an additional $1400.00 for roll curbing to Livengood 

                          Excavators, Inc. for two properties on the 7th Street Storm Sewer 

                          Project and also a small patch at Identity Group to repair cracking

                          from Bellview Pump.    President Freed declared the motion passed 

                          following a Roll Call, voting as follows:
ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Kris Burek

  William Fister
Mr. Hallman requested that Council permit the Borough crew to straighten the Historic Marker Pole at Factory and Main Street.  Council approved the request.
Mr. Hallman inquired about the status of the body on the new utility truck that was ordered from Kovatch.  John Bolton noted that he inquired about a price break and they informed him that we are getting a better sleeker body for the same price and it meets the specs.
     C.     Human/Community Services
                      1.   Mr. Fister made a motion seconded by Mr. Hoffman to approve the 

                            request from Northern Lehigh Future Focus for their 4th Annual Arts 



    Fest for Saturday October 3, 2009.  President Freed declared the motion 

                            passed following a Voice Vote.  All Ayes, Nays None

President Freed questioned that if the 500 and 600 block of Main Street is not closed off for this event as in previous years, do we need to add 2 more officers for traffic control. Chief Rachman noted that he was in contact with Lori Vernon and the fire police will handle that section, put out signs, cones and perhaps crosswalk signs. 

                      2.   Mr. Fister made a motion seconded by Mr. Roberts to approve the 

                            request from the Slatington Parks & Recreation Commission for their 

                            2nd Annual D&L Trail Trot 5K Race and Walk on Saturday August 15, 

                            2009.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Voice 

                            Vote.  All Ayes, Nays None

D. Public Safety

1. Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Vice-President Reed to 

accept with sincere regret Richard H. Schleicher’s resignation as Chairman of The Slatington Civil Service Commission.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Voice Vote.  All Ayes, Nays None 

2. Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Mr. Fister to ratify the action by which Mayor Niedermeyer and Chief Rachman hired Kevin R. Kennedy effective 26 June 2009 as a Part-Time Police Officer.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       None   
                          

    Paul Hoffman    
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Kris Burek

  William Fister

offmaHo 
    E.     Sewer/Solid Waste


         1.   Pump Station Update – Mr. Roberts submitted a statement noting that 

                           the Pump Station will be down on July 30th for a thorough cleaning and 

                           making necessary repairs.  This work will be done by U S 

                           Environmental.
    2.   Mr. Roberts made a motion seconded by Mr. Hallman to approve the 

     transfer request from the Slatington Borough Sewer Authority in the 

     amount of $3,300.00 to pay bills.  President Freed declared the motion 

     passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:
ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       Kris Burek   
                          

    Eldon Roberts
    Bryon Reed                    William Fister



                                                                                Paul Hoffman

Council decided that the Authority Treasurer should submit a listing of the bills when he makes his request for any transfers.

     F.    Water           

                    1.  Vice-President Reed stated that the water was tested and found safe for

                          human consumption.
2. Water Bill Update – Hard-A-Lee – 120 Second Street – After Council looked over a document from John Bolton listing all activities involving this property’s outstanding water/sewer bills, it was decided to discuss this issue further in the Executive Session.
There was a brief discussion between Council and Ted Stevenson concerning SSM’s engineering bills and submission of estimates prior to work being done.   

UNFINISHED BUSINESS – None

EXECUTIVE SESSION – President Freed called an Executive Session thereby recessing the Regular Meeting.  President Freed reconvened the Regular Meeting and cited that issues of personnel and possible litigation were discussed.  
Mr. Hallman made a motion seconded by Vice-President Reed to have Hard-A-Lee Partnership pay the outstanding water and sewer bill in the amount of $7,756.49 due to the fact that the original meter testing was accurate.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       Paul Hoffman
                          

    William Fister   
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Kris Burek

Mr. Hallman made a motion seconded by Vice-President Reed to award Allen Gruber Concrete Contractor Inc. in the amount of $8233.00 to remove existing concrete and replace 150 feet of walks and curbing at Main and Center Streets, and remove existing blacktop and replace.  The Borough crew will install a catch basin in the parking lot and also remove the sidewall.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Galen Freed                Russell Hallman
       Kris Burek
                          

    William Fister   
    Bryon Reed



    Eldon Roberts             Paul Hoffman

Mr. Hoffman made a motion seconded by Vice-President Reed to approve Mr. Ziegler’s request for a 30 day extension ending August 31, 2009 for his property cleanup at 108 Chestnut Street & Iron Alley.  President Freed declared the motion passed following a Roll Call, voting as follows:

ROLL CALL
                           AYE                                            NAY                    
                            Paul Hoffman              Russell Hallman
       Kris Burek
                          

    William Fister   
    Bryon Reed

       Galen Freed



    




                   Eldon Roberts

Ms. Burek asked if the previous agreement should be amended to note this extension, and Mr. Healy suggested submitting a letter to Mr. Ziegler and his attorney denoting this change in the agreement.
Assistant Borough Secretary

Joan Cheesbrough
